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Tadley School PTA

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 10th January 2012
Present:
Dan Wirth, Jackie Wood, Amanda Davies, Melissa Stroud, Kay Meakes, Justine Woods, Claire Butterworth, Jim Lees-Smith, Nicky Ray, Richard Lafford, Rhoda Elvin, George McGarvie, Helen Robinson, Olivia Doyle, Lauren Purnell and Annette Kingston.
1. 
Apologies for absence:
Mike Paine, Kelly O’Dowd, Andrea Campbell, Jo Baldwin, Clare Hawkins, Su Potter, Vikki Savage, Dion Ellis-Taylor, Clare Hawkins. 
2. 
Minutes of the Last Meeting:

Approved.
3.  
Treasurer’s Report
No questions raised. Account healthy. George did request if there was any more suggestions for purchases that will make the PTA’s jobs easier. These will be bought with the money that George raised at work. The suggestions are: cash boxes, till, tables, soup urn and catering boxes.
George has received a request for Andrea Campbell to be removed as a trustee. When the list was checked other names, Karen Athawes and Sue Fairbairn, will also need to be removed. George has asked for new trustees. This is the names that will be submitted to the Charity Committee and who will be financially responsible for the money. 

4.
Funding Requests
Dan, George, Jackie, Richard and Rhoda have been clarifying the funding request procedure. Staff will submit a request to Rhoda for PTA funds, this will include the purchase, approximate price and reasons. This request will then be put forward at the next meeting, either by the teacher or Rhoda, and an initial decision will be made as to whether the PTA will fund it. If agreed upon, the member of staff will then research the exact cost (supported by any PTA members with expertise in that field) and a PTA request form will be sent to the Funding Request co-ordinator (Richard Lafford). These requests will be distributed by email, and any questions sent back to Richard to pass onto the school. No email debate or vote will take place. All decisions will be made at a meeting and recorded. PTA members are requested to have read all the necessary background to the purchase, and arrive at the meeting already having made the decision. This means that a vote can take place, with all discussion having already happened and all questions and queries answered. A complete copy of the new process is available for those who wish to have a copy. This process will be reviewed in a year, January 2013.
Sabrina Courtney
Sabrina Courtney has requested some PTA funds to create 7 History boxes for the school to support hands-on learning. These boxes may contain costumes, artefacts, CDs and posters. An approximate cost for each box is £200 as it was noted that the costumes are not cheap. It was felt that this would be a valuable addition to the teaching of History in school, a subject which gets little budget. Also, all children would benefit from the purchase. APPROVED
Mark Morris
Mark Morris has submitted a request for a new school video camera, approximately £300 - £500. It will need to be able to take SD cards and be compatible with the school’s movie making software. APPROVED
5. Barn Dance
Jim, George and Dan have been meeting to organise the barn dance. It will be on the 25th February at the Tadley Community Centre. The hire of the hall is £175, and £50 has been paid as a deposit to Pitchfork. The fish and chips will be ordered to be delivered at around 9pm (subject to confirmation). As yet, no decision is made over a vegetarian option. After much discussion, the committee agreed to make the event a ‘Bring Your Own’. This does need policing by the committee, to check that nobody is drinking outside. The event will need helpers to set up, man the door, serve food and clear away. The sub-committee will put out a request for helpers when they have finalised details. As the event is close, there is a need to get the promotion under way. A flyer will go out through the school, and on ParentMail, informing parents of the date and how to purchase tickets. The slips will go into the PTA box, and cheques are accepted. The majority decision was that tickets stay at £15. However, Richard did suggest that if we have problems with selling the extra tickets we could do a £12/£3 split with a local business. Or, we have a table at Sainsbury’s one Saturday and sell them there. Lauren is happy to be a ‘point of call’ for outside school sales if needed. A decision could not be reached about a raffle. It was observed that people may not bring money, and others felt it would fill some of the time when people aren’t dancing. As this is our first event like this, it does need to be manageable. All comments are welcome from PTA members who were unable to attend the meeting. Please send to Dan.
6. Any Other Business
 Olivia raised a disappointment over the EYFS coasters. Unlike the previous cork based ones, the new ones are clip-together plastic. They do contain the original artwork, instead of a copy, but some parents have already had problems with liquid getting in and the plastic cracking. Helen and Claire both supported Olivia. Kay explained that the company no longer made the cork based ones, and they had to find a new method. Olivia offered to research a new supplier. ACTION Olivia
7.
Next Meeting
Tuesday 7th February 2012 at 7.30pm for 7.45pm
Barn Dance arrangements

Meeting finished at 21:02
